
 
 

 
  

  

 October 3, 2024. 

Dear WFSJ Nomination Committee,  

I am pleased to write this letter of recommendation for Agatha Ngotho in support of her candidacy for a board 

member position at the World Federation of Science Journalists (WFSJ). She is one of Kenya’s leading and 

most experienced health and science journalists. 

As a Science Writer at Radio Africa Group-The Star Publication, she has consistently demonstrated an 

unwavering commitment to advancing science journalism and fostering a deeper public understanding of 

scientific issues. 

Agatha has excelled in her career having won an award on Agriculture Biotechnology Reporting, and just 

recently, a grant from Science Africa to report on Health and Climate Change.  

She possesses a keen understanding of the challenges and opportunities facing science journalists today 

especially in developing nations. Her ability to engage diverse stakeholders would make Agatha an invaluable 

asset to the WFSJ board.  

Having been involved with WFSJ I strongly recommend Agatha Ngotho for the board member position at 

WFSJ. Her passion for science journalism, coupled with her extensive experience will undoubtedly contribute 

to the continued success and mission of the organization. 

Thank you for considering this outstanding candidate and be free to make further enquiries. 

Sincerely, 

 

Otula Owuor 

 

Founding Editor 

 (https://scienceafrica.co.ke/) 

Science Africa.  



 
 

 
  

 

 


